DHS Band Boosters
DHS Band Boosters Meeting Minutes
December 4th, 2017

1. Call to order- 7:33pm Quorum established- present Connie, Elisabeth, Sheetal and Sherri.  Karen unable to make this meeting so Sherri will be filling in as Secretary.  Also in attendance: Mr. Slabaugh, NYC trip volunteers and coconut grove volunteers. 

2. Review and approve minutes from November, 2017 meeting- Motion by Elisabeth to approve the minutes, Sheetal 2nd, all were in favor   

3. Band Director's Report- Last weekend Jazz band festival at Delta College was a success! Mr. Slabaugh reports that despite being one of his youngest Jazz bands to date, they did very well. 12/13 is the Jazz Extravaganza and will feature the high school and junior high bands.  Music will be continuous between large groups and combos. 12/14 is the Winter Rhapsody with the Concert and Symphonic bands. 
Mr. Slabaugh was approached by the Davis Police to have rent-a-band play on 12/12 ~6:30-7:30 for a toys for tots drive. Mr. Slabaugh waiting to hear back if $200.00 donation will be granted. Discussed funds generated by rent-a-band. Board agreed that this year all donations for rent-a-band could be used towards trip costs minus fees for any advertising. 
Tour Company emailed and asked if we would play the winning composition from the national contest created by student in Illinois.  Mr. Slabaugh will modify to fit the ensemble going on the trip.  The piece is titled: “Joyful Chaos” and we will be the first to play it at Carnegie Hall. 
On 12/15 Mark Wood from the Tran-Siberian Orchestra will be playing with the symphony orchestra at Mondavi.  Mr. Slabaugh will be playing Tympani.  
Tally Sheets- parents are requested to ask their students about their band tally sheets.  Students are expected to keep track of all their band participation and points to determine their grades. 

4. Update on New York Fundraising (Cynthia) - Tea fundraiser has generated ~$9,300.00 thus far and may receive a little more from last minute donations.  Of the 68 students going on the trip ~1/2 returned their trip packets. Of the people we sent out donation request to, ~ ½ sent back donations.  We have ~$8,200 left to raise to reach our pledge gap.  Tonight is the trips second fundraiser at Panda Express.  20% of food purchased is given to DHSBB towards trip costs. Connie’s supervisor authorized paying up to $200.00 for food for their staff to help with the fundraiser.  Additional fundraisers will take place after the winter break; BBQ and beer tasting. 

5. Update from Trip Coordinator Rob Kerner- Rob will send out a reminder in early January that 3rd payments are due to meet the next trip installment to tour company on February 1st.  Rob is in the process of finalizing chaperone rooms.  Also, henoted that if anyone is planning to return from NY on their own they may no longer get a discounted rate on their flight.  After January 15th, each family will lose some of their donated money if the group as a whole does not have the total funds collected. 

Sherri talked with Helen Ma, trip coordinator for the orchestra, who reported that orchestra families have deposited $52,873.33 thus far and have collected another $1,385 from their tea fundraiser.  Sherri offered to help Helen make phone calls to orchestra families who have not turned in their fund raising packets.  Helen will be sending all families an update of the amount pledge vs. collected and where they are in their fundraising efforts.  The orchestra has a few more fundraisers lined up after the winter break. 

6. Treasurer's Report (Elisabeth)
a) Doug's resignation-for personal reasons Doug has stepped down as co-treasurer 
[bookmark: _GoBack]b) Correcting previous year's tax filing oversights- board has agreed to hire a tax account to    review our tax errors and help correct any outstanding items to ensure our accounts are back on track now and for future years. The Harper and Orchestra accountant, Pam Mainini, comes highly recommended since she has helped these two non-profit groups resolve past discrepancies in their organizations.  Depending on whether or not trip money is considered revenue or just a pass through will determine the fee structure for the accountant. 
c) Review of the Income/Expense comparison by category – general funds are down between 5-6K from last year.  Less general donations have come in and the football fundraiser did not have as many participants as last year.  In addition, the band has had additional expenses due to tax fines. Vera proposed getting Nugget script cards and having parents sign up at the next concerts to help generate more general funds. 
   

7. Update on Applebee’s fundraiser plans- Flap Jack fundraiser flyer went home with students on 12/6.  Each family is expected to sell at least 3 tickets. Tickets are $15.00 each.  $10.00 is given to DHSBB general fund.   Turn money in by 12/15/17.  Event is scheduled for January 14th.    Last year general funds generated ~$600.00; Elisabeth to confirm at the next meeting. Cynthia proposed having another Applebee’s fundraiser in March as a trip fundraiser.  Board agreed to hold off giving this fundraiser to the trip funds until we have a better idea of how general funds are doing over the next couple of months. 


8. Update on Coconut Grove Planning (Sheetal)- Venue has not been finalized.  The new student center might start taking reservations for events beginning March 1st.  For now, we will hold our reservation at Holmes Jr. High School for March 3rd in hopes that the ASC will be available for the 3rd.   To help with cost at the new ASC, Mr. Slabaugh has agreed to be present during set up so we do not have to hire a custodian to be present for those hours. Sheetal to check to see if we can utilize the directors from the other schools to help monitor the event so we do not have to have a custodian present during the performance hours. Sheetal to give dimensions for a sign to be made by Ed Evans to display at the next two concerts. Tickets will go on sale at the next two concerts.   Tiered pricing starting in December being the cheapest and prices will be raised in January and in February. 


9. Sign up Genius emails went out for December 13 Winter Jazz Extravaganza and Winter Rhapsody Concert (Karen).  Please volunteer to help.  Donations from the Symphonic band concert in November generated $500 for the general band fund. 

10. Ed Evans has kindly agreed to make small posters for suggested donation requests for each concert (Connie) 
11. Next Meeting 1-10-18 at 7:30 pm
12. Adjourn 8:40pm 






